
  

DIARY DATES 2016 
Wed 27

th
 Jan  School Development Day 

Thurs 28
th
 Jan  Yrs 7,11,12 return Term 1 

Fri 29
th
 Jan  Yrs 8,9,10 return Term 1 

Tues 16
th
 Feb  School Photos 

Sat 20
th
 Feb  Year 8 Bunnings BBQ 

Wed 24
th
 Feb  Swimming Carnival 

Fri 18
th
 March  Stage 4 Easter Show excursion 

Tues 5
th
 April  Year 7 Showcase 

Fri 8
th
 April  Last day Term 1 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
As we draw to the close of 
another year at Airds High 
School, I thought it prudent to 
offer some advice to our 
students. Hopefully you find 
this useful. 
 
Most of our Year 11 students 
have successfully transitioned 
from the Preliminary HSC to 
HSC course work. All of our 
senior students have learnt 
some hard lessons along the way this year; such as the 
need to meet deadlines, especially in regards to 
assessment tasks. Our school motto probably says it best 
“Strive to Achieve”. You can support your child by helping 
them to set small achievable targets and taking an interest 
in their school life. Our staff are always willing to discuss 
ways to improve student learning outcomes. 
 
Years 9 & 10 (Stage 5) have successfully met the 
requirements for their record of School Achievement 
(RoSA). Over the next 12 months our students will need to 
make decisions that will affect the rest of their lives. The 
importance of a good education cannot be overstated and 
as such our students will need to demonstrate dedication, 
commitment and a genuine desire to succeed. I am sure 

that through hard work and the support of their families 
they will make the right choices. Mr Rosete and Ms Adair 
will be there as always to support and guide your child. 
 
All Year 7 & 8 (Stage 4) students have been working 
extremely hard to complete their first years of high school. 
Students have successfully completed the mandatory 
hours in the following subjects; LOTE, Music, Technology 
Mandatory and Visual Arts and these subjects will appear 
on their RoSA. Ms Stoddart and Ms Tate have been 
impressed by the improvement shown by their year 
groups, especially in regards to their commitment to 
learning. Next year should see our students make even 
further progress. 
 
The SRC, under the guidance of Ms Holmes continues to 
grow in stature, giving our students a strong voice in their 
education and the opportunity to develop their leadership 
skills and capabilities. Successes this year have included; 
numerous fund raising activities, school policy updates, 
the establishment of a leadership camp and acting as 
Master of Ceremony (MC) for a number of our 
presentations; including our Year 12 Graduation. 
 
I would like to acknowledge and thank all of the staff at 
Airds High School for their continued efforts over the last 
12 months often during some very traumatic times. The 
resilience of our staff and their ability to support each 
other never ceases to amaze me. Many of our students 
would not have succeeded had it not been for your 
understanding, support and guidance. Although our 
students do not always express it, I know they that they do 
really respect and value you. 
 
It would be remiss of me not to mention our two highly 
successful presentation ceremonies. Well done Mr 
Wagner and his team for their innovative efforts in the 
area of sport. I never cease to be impressed by the 
sporting talent of our students and by the tireless efforts of 
their coaches. A special mention needs to be given to Mr 
Davidson and his team for the fantastic job they did in 
regards to our end of year Presentation Evening. A 
number of community members commented to me on how 
impressed they have been with the professionalism of our 
staff. Mr Davidson and his team should be extremely 
proud of how smoothly and efficiently the evening ran. It 
was fantastic to see so many of our students and their 
families celebrating academic success.  
 
On Wednesday 9

th
 December, I had the privilege of 

attending a mayoral reception at Campbelltown Council to 
congratulate the 31

st
 delegation of ambassadors to 

  Airds Announcer 

 

“A place to learn, lead and achieve your personal best” 

Find us at:  Airds High School, 2 Briar Road, Airds NSW 2560 

airds-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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NEXT P&C MEETING 
WEDNESDAY 3rd February 2016 

AT 10:15 am 
 IN THE STAFF COMMON ROOM 

 
WOULD LOVE TO SEE YOU 

THERE! 
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We are:  

Safe 

Respectful 
Learners 

 

Koshigaya. One of our students Pelagia Dmitrieff won a 
full scholarship and an all-expenses paid trip to Japan for 
ten days commencing 10

th
 January 2016. Both delegation 

leaders commented on Pelagia’s leadership qualities and 
her ability to light up a room, they stated that she is a 
credit to our school and the community. I am sure you will 
join with me in congratulating Pelagia on this magnificent 
achievement.  
 
I also need to thank our CLO Ms Melanie Cutts and our 
PICLO Ms Maryanne Varu, they work tirelessly to support 
our students and promote our school to the local 
community. Recently they coordinated and hosted a 
“Friends of Airds Morning Tea” so that our school could 
acknowledge the invaluable contribution made by 
members of our community. The partnership between 
staff, parents and community is what makes Airds High 
School such a special place and as always it maximises 
the learning opportunities for our students. 
 
To our School Council and Parents & Citizens members, 
on behalf of the school I thank you for all you have 
contributed throughout 2015. There may not be many 
people but the workload you carry and complete is 
extraordinary. Hopefully next year others will step forward 
to share the load and love. So on behalf of the school and 
community, I would like to thank Judith, Caroline, Belinda, 
Kelly, Linda, Rob, Vicki, Annabelle, Miriana, Tracey, Lyn, 
Anne and Jason.  
 
Sadly, at the end of this year a number of staff will be 
leaving us. The contribution they have made to our school 
and the lives of our children is impossible to measure and 
can never truly be summed up in a few words! The loss of 
such quality teachers will have a huge impact on our 
community and in our hearts. We wish Pauline Coogan, 
Allan Foster, Josh O’Neill, Jenny Peters and Matt Wallace 
all the best in their careers as they continue to make 
massive contributions to our Public Education system. 
 
I would sincerely like to thank the students, parents/carers 
and staff for their assistance, commitment, hard work and 
encouragement throughout 2015. I wish you all a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy, Safe and Prosperous New Year. 
Don’t forget to ask Santa for a bag full of goodies such as 
pens, pencils, pencils cases, metric rules, books and 
especially a correct school uniform as this will help you in 
2016. See you then. Should you require a more detailed 
list please do not hesitate to contact our school? 
 
 Mr S McGuire 
 Principal 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL YR 7, 9 & 11 REPORT 
I know we say it every year at this 
time, but this year has gone 
particularly fast and it is hard to 
believe that Christmas is just 
around the corner.  I would like to 
extend my thanks to all of the 
parents, carers and community 
members for their continued 
support of their child’s education 
throughout what has been a very 
emotional and trying year for us all. 
 
On November 5, we held the 
“Miezio Challenge” to honour Mr Miezio and his love of 
competition and school spirit.  This was a very successful 
afternoon, led by the wonderful Mr Wallace and Mr 
Buckley.  It was a fun filled afternoon that will continue to 
be a tradition on the Airds calendar out of respect for Mr 
Miezio and as an end to our school year.  I thank all of the 
students, staff and primary school students and staff who 
got involved and made the day what it was.  The teachers 
were the overall winners of the Miezio Cup - just as Mr 
Miezio would have wanted!  Year 7 were close behind and 
will surely be fierce competition for the teachers next year! 
I would also like to thank our guest judges – Mr Alex 
Miezio and Ms Miriana Ostoin.   
 
Congratulations must go to our new Year 12, 2016 
students.  The change in attitude and effort is pleasing to 
see and I look forward to this continuing. Thank you to Mr 
Buckley, Mr Miranda and Ms Holmes who supported the 
recent Bunnings BBQ whereby significant funds were 
raised to support Year 12 in their endeavours for 2016.  
Thanks go to all of the students, parents and carers that 
also supported this initiative.  On a negative note, if your 
child has received an N-Determination Warning Letter – 
this is serious.  It means that they have not completed 
either mandatory classwork or a compulsory assessment 
task.  It is essential that your child complete the task 
outlined on this letter to avoid jeopardising their HSC.  As 
always, you can speak to the class teacher or the Head 
Teacher for further clarification and assistance.  The 
Homework Centre (Thursday afternoons), Norta Norta (for 
Aboriginal students) tutor and Senior Study are three 
avenues that HSC students have open to them to get any 
assistance they may need. 
 
It was pleasing to see the responses from Year 7 and 
Year 9 when they rolled in to Year 8 and 10 respectively in 
Week 6.  The students have responded very positively to 
this new change and I commend them for this.  The 
number of late students is still concerning.  If your child is 
arriving late to school, they are now missing learning time.  
Over time, this adds up and could lead to your child not 
attaining the RoSA or HSC as a result.  Please make 
every effort to support your child and ensure they get here 
for the start of the day at 8:50am.  It is not only disruptive 
to their learning, but it all creates disruption in the class 
they arrive late to. Thanks to all those parents who have 
been supporting their child and us with this. 
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Unfortunately, we have a number of issues that interfere 
with the day to day running of our school.  The first being 
the toilets in Block 5.  Students no longer have access to 
these facilities during class time unless they have a 
medical certificate or unless it is an emergency.  All 
students are expected to use the toilets in the playground 
during break time.  The second issue has been with our 
“Gold Pass” - we have ceased the use of these passes 
until we can review the system in 2016.  Like many things, 
it is a small number of students who abuse the privilege 
that have led to these actions.   
 
As many of you would know, we are losing a number of 
our colleagues at the end of this year and I would like to 
take the opportunity to thank those staff for their ongoing 
support and dedication of our school and your children.  
While our school is poorer for losing them, public 
education remains the winner. I would like to wish them all 
the very best.  I know that they will be a huge success no 
matter what role they are in.   
 
Mr  Wallace – gained promotion to Head Teacher CAPA 
at Rouse Hill HS 
Mr O’Neill – gained promotion to Head Teacher History at 
Dulwich Hill HS 
Ms Peters (HSIE) – gained transfer to Five Islands 
Secondary College 
Ms Coogan (TAS) – gained a transfer to Kanahooka HS 
Mr Foster (Support) – gained a transfer to Dapto HS 
Mr Ortega (GA) – gained a full time GA position via merit 
selection at East Hills Girls HS 
Ms Heffernan will be going on a teacher exchange to 
Canada for 2016 and we will welcome her exchange 
teacher in the new year.   
 
We also have a number of new and some existing 
positions that have been filled for the 2015/2016 school 
year: 
Ms Martin – Norta Norta in class tutor 
Ms Raju – Stage 4 Gifted and Talented teacher 
Ms Erian – Stage 5 Gifted and Talented teacher (2015) 
Mr Gentle – Literacy / Numeracy / HSIE teacher 
Mr Halliburton – 4 days per week PDHPE teacher  
Ms Chesterfield will be moving back to the Support Unit 
and Ms Addamo, Ms Hopwood, Mr Miezio and Ms Childs 
will continue to support students with their learning in the 
classroom. 
 
In closing, I would like to thank all of our staff for their 
continued dedication, professionalism and collegiality 
throughout this year.  Their endless enthusiasm, creativity 
and opportunities they provide for your children never 
cease to amaze me.  To the best SAS staff you could ever 
hope to have – I thank them for the countless hours (paid 
and often unpaid) and service that you provide to all of our 
staff, students, parents and community.  Without you all, I 
personally would be lost and our school as a whole would 
not function as well as it does.  Finally, to Mr McGuire – 
thank you for your relentless pursuit of excellence for staff, 
students, parents and community alike.  We are very 
fortunate to have you as our leader. 
 

I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and New Year, 
take the time to enjoy the less hurried pace of the holidays 
and enjoy the time with your family.  I look forward to 
working with you all again in 2016. 
 
Ms J Fuller 
Deputy Principal 
 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL YR 8, 10 & 12 REPORT 
I arrived at Airds High School at the beginning of term 4 
this year and can’t believe the end of the school year is 
upon us. The time has flown.  
 

During this term Year 12 successfully completed their 

Higher School Certificate Examinations and the 2015 HSC 

results were delivered to students by email and SMS on 

Wednesday 16
th

  December.  

 

On the 10
th
  November the Year 12 Graduation was held 

to formally farewell Year 12 students and to acknowledge 

their commitment to the study process. Congratulations 

must be extended to Ms Taylor and Ms Radford for a well 

organised and thoughtfully planned event that highlighted 

many student achievements. The success of the evening 

was a testament to their exceptional organisational 

abilities. 

 

Year 11 participated in a Wellbeing Day at Bondi Beach to 

begin the process of building their profile as seniors of the 

school. Students engaged in recreational activities and 

took advantage of the opportunity to spend time with their 

peers, their Year Adviser Mr Buckley and other teachers in 

an informal environment. They have also risen to the 

challenge of becoming Year 12 by engaging in activities 

that showcase their commitment to the students and 

teachers of Airds HS by assisting with the Bunnings BBQ 

and by organising the Harmony House-Movember 

Assembly held on Tuesday 1
st
 December. This assembly 

was conducted to acknowledge and raise awareness of 

mental health issues within our community. Their final 

project for the year was the teacher car wash to assist 

with their formal and future excursions. 

 

On the last day as Year 10, approximately 42 students 

and their Year Adviser Ms Adair went to Jamberoo. They 

have met the requirements for the Record of School 

Achievement (ROSA), completed “Crossroads”, a drug 

and alcohol awareness program and “All My Own Work”, a 

Board of Studies Teaching and Educational Standards 

(BOSTES) program for students entering senior school 

that focuses on honest presentation and submission of 

student work. They have now moved into the Compress 

Curriculum as Year 11 students and have been addressed 

in year meetings on the BOSTES and the school’s 

expectations of senior students. Many have risen to the 

academic demands of the Senior Curriculum.  

 

Year 9 has been very active this term. Venita Mailei 

received a Silver Medal for Shot Putt in the NSW 

Championships. Brianna Syron and Samantha Gimbert 
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represented the whole of Sydney region at Parliament 

House by participating in the NAIDOC State Wide 

debating competition. The Year 9 Leadership group must 

be congratulated for taking responsibility for 

accompanying the Year 6 students during their Orientation 

Day and for being actively engaged in all the transition 

activities that occurred throughout the year. To mark the 

end of their time as Year 9 students their Adviser Mr 

Rosete, accompanied his group to Luna Park as a final 

celebration. 

 

Year 8 were successfully guided through 2015 under the 

supervision and direction of Ms Tate. They have carefully 

selected their electives for 2016 and made the transition 

into Year 9. During this term they attended the YMCA 

camp at Yarramundi and developed their swimming skills 

at Bradbury Pool. 

 

Year 7 enthusiastically engaged in activities this term. 

They attend swim school with Year 8, started the new 

Sensibility Program in Study Skills completing initiative 

games to learn problem solving techniques and 

participated in a celebration day ay Penrith Ice Rink. 

Under the guidance of Ms Stoddart they have also made 

the smooth changeover to Year 8. 

 

The Year 6 Orientation Day was held on Thursday 3rd 

December. It was a great day as students were given the 

opportunity to become familiar with the school by 

engaging in scavenger hunts, Positive Behaviour for 

Learning workshops and anti-bullying workshops. They 

finished the day with Indigenous and team building 

games. Congratulations must go to Ms Zalewski for her 

excellent organisation. We wish her well in her role in 

2016 as Year 7 Adviser. 

 

As this is the last edition for 2015 I would like to thank a 

number of people who have been instrumental in helping 

me to navigate my way around the school. The list is 

extensive and only touches the surface on the support I 

have received, but just to mention a few:  Mr McGuire and 

Ms Fuller for their advice and counsel, Mr Wallace for his 

computer skills and enthusiasm, Mr O’Neill and Ms Barker 

for their sense of humour and assistance, Ms Angel for 

her efficient and get on with it approach, Mr Davidson for 

his give it a go attitude, and Mr Wagner and Ms Robinson 

for their I can help you outlook. To the ladies in the office, 

many thanks also for your efficiency and good humour. 
 
To the staff, parents and students of the Airds school 
community, thank you for the warm welcome to your 
school this term. I look forward to working with you in 
2016. Have a safe and happy holiday. 
 
Ms M Feld 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 8 REPORT 
Swim and Survive 2015 
Congratulations to all the students who went to our Swim 
and Survive program this year. We had a total of 57 
students complete one of our Swim and Survive awards. 
This year saw two of our students reach the highest level 
and achieve an Active Award 7. Congratulations to Jade 
Ashe and Mattyson Siilata who worked tirelessly 
throughout the whole week. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I must thank the hard work of our own torpedo, Aidan 
Ferderer. He dedicated a whole week of his own time to 
help develop our students in the water and on their 
swimming techniques. He does a great job every year and 
will be dealy missed next year. This program wouldn’t 
work without the dedication of our staff members. Thank 
you to Mrs Fuller for her continued support and growth of 
the program, but also to our hard working staff that run the 
program. Mr Miezio, Miss Fansa, Miss Radford, Miss 
Zalewski, Mr Rosete and Mr Halliburton. They do a 
wonderful job in the water with our students and we see 
them grow each and every year that they complete the 
program. All the students worked hard during the week 
and learnt so many new skills in the water.  
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Year 7 and 8 Ice Experience 
Well done to all the Year 7 and 8 students who attended 
our end of year celebration at the ice rink. All students 
performed well on the ice, were well behaved and great 
ambassadors for our school. It was great to see all 
students having a go and getting back up every time they 
hit the ice.  A big thank you to Ms Stoddart for her 
organisation of the day and to Ms Angel, Ms Kearns and 
Mr Lightfoot who came and helped out on the day. 
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 Ms Tate  
Year 8 Adviser 
 

 YEAR 9 REPORT 
It has been a busy year so far for the Year 9 cohort. So far 
they have had to negotiate electives, assessments, 
exams, welfare days, carnivals, school celebrations, extra 
curricula programs and because they are not busy enough 
some are even negotiating casual employment. Do they 
have time to sleep? Despite all these challenges Year 9 
have stepped up to the plate and shown they are ready to 
tackle anything that comes their way. 
 
In Term 1 and 2 as part of their development, Year 9 
participated in two stage show productions by Brainstorm 
Productions; ‘Verbal Combat’ and ‘The Hurting Game’. 
Each show highlighted the implications of harassment and 
negative use of social media. The students engaged in 
some workshops and saw firsthand how the use of social 
media can have devastating consequences on ones 
wellbeing. 
 
Seventeen students have been selected to participate in 
‘The University of Western Sydney Program - Fast 
Forward’. It is a fantastic opportunity to be mentored and 
to extend their skills over the next four years. Hopefully 
they will grab this opportunity with both hands as it is an 
excellent pathway to future tertiary study. I know I was 
immensely proud to present their awards at the initiation 
ceremony back in March and happy to see their 
enthusiasm to be part of the project, which has included a 
discovery day at the WSU campus. 
 
Sixteen students also have been participating in the Gifted 
and Talented Program. In this program the students have 
been putting their creative talents to mentoring and 
developing the local community of schools. The feedback 
from staff at the primary schools was glowing. These 
students were fantastic ambassadors for the school and 
showed what talent lies within Airds High School. 

 
 
‘Links to Learning’ in Term 3 had 15 students ready to 
engage with developing life skills and personal 
development. This was run on Wednesdays and was an 
excellent opportunity for the students to engage with the 
school at a different level. Year 9 students are also 
involved in the MMM program a mentor initiative placing 
kids with positive male role models. Their work has 
included a community garden project at Macquarie Fields 
for a local pre-school, camping in the national park and V8 
supercars experience at Homebush. These students once 
again gained glowing praise for their work. 
 
The long awaited snow trip to Jindabyne arrived on Year 
9’s doorstep and to the envy of other year groups, 17 
wonderful ambassadors had the time of their life on camp. 
After a slight delay to the trip, we eventually began our five 
hour bus journey to Jindabyne Sport and Rec, stopping 
briefly in Goulburn for a quick breakfast and a 
questionable photo in front of a giant sheep. Before long 
we had arrived at Camp Jindy, Brianna having sung her 
way down on the first bus ensured that Mrs Barker had a 
series of selfies to remind her of the journey down. 
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We had time for a quick bite of lunch before we were all 
thrust straight into action. First challenge Rock Climbing. It 
would appear we have a cohort full of mountain goats as 
the indoor climbing challenge was conquered in 
spectacular fashion. Chauntae Neilsen displayed some 
quality bouldering technique for her first time with myself 
showing the students how not to fall to the ground, lucky I 
have a lot of cushion to land on! The Climbing challenge 
also allowed our students to be introduced to Dwayne 
Johnson who become the group unofficial mascot for the 
week. 
 
Dinner arrived and with the students already exhausted 
we finished the night’s activities with some games and 
initiative activities. After some Wii time certain students 
found out very quickly that Rosete can float like a butterfly 
and sting like a bee (Undefeated). By 9:30pm  all was 
quiet - not a creature was stirring, not even a mouse! The 
day’s activities had exhausted year 9 and they needed to 
prepare for the snow. 

 
Day 2 arrived with an early wakeup call and there it was, 
SNOW! It could be seen on the hills and the anticipation 
was immense. We all ventured onto the bus rugged up in 
our equipment like great explorers of the past! Our journey 
to the great white was a short 20min trip by coach 
followed by the tube. Mt Buller was our first port of call, 
after a rugged walk we took a quick photo with Australia’s 
tallest summit in the background before unleashing the 
fury of snow balls on each other. This was followed by 
some lunch and more snow activities, where K-lib 
discovered he may have a gig in the next Happy Feet 
adventure showing his impressive snow slide technique. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From Mt Buller we went to Perisher where the Snow Play 
continued. Tamara Harland and crew took great delight 
setting up the world’s most architecturally designed igloo 
and burying one of their colleagues, while Bryce and 
company tried to create the World’s Largest Snowball but 
struggled to move it, let alone throw it! To their credit it did 
move 5 metres, but, only with the assistance of 6 other 
students. After spending the day in such beautiful part of 
Australia it was with great sadness that we had to depart. 

 
Rain arrived on Day 3 so the kids had to take on the 3 
metre rope course in wet, icy conditions. Madison 
Tidmarsh and Jasper Ferlito may be auditioning for the 
next Marvel release, as they flew through the course like 
super heroes. We departed at lunch arriving at Airds just 
before 5pm. Over the three days the students were all well 
behaved. Exhausted from the long bus trip and three 
rigorous days of activity, I’m sure they slept well that night. 
A huge thankyou to the students who went, I hope it was a 
rewarding experience for them. To the staff who came 
along, Ms Radford, Mr Davidson and Mrs Barker, thank 
you for your support and nurturing of our great 
ambassadors. 
 
Congratulations to Brianna Syron for receiving the Hardy 
Foundation Scholarship in the Public Education Awards. 
This grant is awarded to female students who have 
showed progress academically and work in the 
community. Brianna qualified for the Sirius award which 
like the Star in the Sky means she has shone brightly last 
year. 
 
In Sport Year 9 has shone brightly, performing at both a 
regional level and in some instances at state. Here are 
some of our sporting stars: 
 

Wendell French Swimming Age Champion 

Madison Tidmarsh Swimming Age Champion 

Bryce Melville Cross Country Age 
Champion 

Saga El-Tahach Cross Country Age 
Champion 

Travis Webster Athletics Age Champion 

Samantha Gimbert Athletics Age Champion 
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Samantha Gimbert also went on to represent Sydney 
South West in Hockey and Venita Mailei went on to 
represent Sydney South West in Athletics further 
qualifying for state and finishing with a silver medal in 
shot-put for the Under 14’s category. What a fantastic 
achievement for both athletes, highlighting that hard work, 
commitment are essential ingredients in attaining success. 
Academically congratulations to the following students on 
their achievements: 

Samantha Gimbert 1
st
 in Year 9 

Year 9 Personal Best award 
1

st
 in English, Mathematics, 

HSIE, Child Studies, Pass & 
PDHPE 

Lisa Dalampasig 2
nd

 in Year 9 
Margaret Cummins Scholarship 
for Food technology and 
Hospitality 
1

st
 in English, Mathematics, 

HSIE, Food Technology, Photo 
& Digital Media 

Chantelle Robertson 3
rd

 in Year 9 
Year 9 School Values Award 
1

st
 in HSIE and 2

nd
 in English 

Joseph Michael Fallon Baker Memorial Award for 
consistent achievement 

Nahi Hona Amy Cramp Memorial Award for 
outstanding improvement in 
academic progress and attitude 

 
All this success is only achieved through hard work and 
guidance. This year they have been fortunate to have Mrs 
Barker, Mrs Green, Mrs Mak, Mr McDonnell, Ms Bartolillo 
and Mrs Rix, guiding them. Their efforts have been 
appreciated and I would like to thank them for all the help 
and nurturing they have provided. Year 9 have shown 
they can be great, now the challenge remains to roll this 
success into Year 10. 

 
 

 
Mr S Rosete 
Year 9 Year Adviser 
 
 
 

If you child is sick or needs to come home, the Office 
will call you. Your child should not call you. 

 

 

TEACHING & LEARNING REPORT 
 

 
SLSO  
Compressed Curriculum was introduced during Week 6 of 
this term which has meant many changes to the school.  
One of these changes was to integrate mainstream 
support into Key Faculty Areas.  This provides flexible 
support in classes with an aim to improve literacy and 
numeracy across all year groups.  Ms Hopwood has 
relocated to the Mathematics staffroom, supporting 
students in Science and Maths within the classroom 
environment.  Ms Addamo has relocated to the English 
staffroom, supporting students in English and HSIE.  
  
This specialisation has enabled Head Teachers to apply 
assistance when needed in these faculties, leading to a 
more streamlined approach.  Ms Hopwood and Ms 
Addamo will still assist teachers, deconstructing 
information to make it accessible to all students.  
Specialisation facilitates a deeper understanding of 
individual student’s needs.   As SLSO’s Ms Hopwood and 
Ms Addamo still have the responsibility of supporting 
students and assisting them to maximise their potential 
and are still available to provide emotional support and 
scaffolding to meet classroom requirements.   
 
Ms Addamo and Ms Hopwood are willing to provide 
support whenever they can and, with prior arrangements 
and written permission from their teacher, all students 
have the opportunity to receive individual attention and 
assistance in KLA’s.   
 
    

Mobile phones are not to be used 
 during the school day 

 

If your child is absent from school, we need a note to 
explain the absence WITHIN 7 DAYS – this is a legal 
requirement otherwise the absence will be marked as 
unjustified. Thank you for your co-operation. 

 

CAREERS REPORT 
 All students and parents are encouraged to visit and 

become a member of our careers website. This 
website provides the latest news and events, finding 
work, create a resume, provides you with information 
about youth allowance, defence careers, university 
and also allows you to do an interest test amongst 
other things. www.airdshighschoolcareers.com  

 

 If your child requires a Tax File Number they must 
complete the form online or pick one up from the post 
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office. After the form is completed they need to make 
an interview at the post office with their form and 
original forms of ID: birth certificate, medicare card, 
passport, drivers licence etc. 

 

 If you already have a tax file number and have 
misplaced it please call 132865. 

 

 While Year 12 is awaiting their HSC results please 
feel free to come and see me for TAFE Enrolments for 
2016. Applications have now opened. You can entrol 
on line on the SWSI TAFE website or go to your 
campus of choice to entrol. 

 

 Apart from TAFE courses there are a variety of 
agencies and various organisations and colleges that 
have numerous courses on offer to cater towards your 
future career path. I have placed a few examples 
below in case your are interested. 

 

 IPROWD EDUCATION AND TRAINING  
The Australian Government, the NSW Police Force, 
TAFE NSW and Charles Sturt University are working 
in partnership to offer IPROWD training programs 
across NSW which will assist Aboriginal people to 
gain entry into the NSW Police Force. Expressions of 
Interest are now being taken from potential applicants 
to register. Courses may be located at a range of 
locations across NSW. For more information: 1300 
823 393 1300 830 177 www.iprowd.tafensw.edu.au 
iprowd@tafensw.edu.au 
 

 Apprenticeship Plus: Free 3 week classroom based 
Pre Vocational Course available. Campbelltown 
Courses will run on the 7

th
 of December 2015. Please 

phone 02 98916900 for further info. 
 

 TAFE: Certificate 3 in Fitness – 8 week course 
attendance 3-4 days per week. 4 January – 29

th
 of 

January. 
 

 Australian Training Company: 9704 1500 example 
Landscape Construction Cert III Apprenticehsip  

 

 HVTC – 49324184 – Numerous Pre-Apprenticeship 
Courses available 

 

 Australian Training Company – Group Training 
Organisation who employs numerous apprentices and 
trainees then places them with a host employer. 

 

 Australian Careers Business College in Liverpool is 
having their open day on the 8

th
 of December.  

 

 

 

Ms A Fitas 
Careers Adviser 
 

Student Safety Alert – Please only park in the 
allocated parking spots in the bus bay 

 

Tights and black jeans are not part of the 
school uniform and are not to be worn 

 

 
 
 

EnvironMENTALS REPORT 
 
BBQ AREA 
It has been an exciting year for the gardening committee 
as we have seen some projects come to fruition. The 
whole school assisted in planning and coordinating the 
new BBQ area. The 2014 Food Technology class 
originally planned some ideas for the area which were 
presented to TAFE. As the Horticulture group was 
underway, this led to the undertaking of a paving 
certificate for the students. This looks fantastic. The 
construction students led by Mr John made concrete slabs 
and improved the condition of the previous BBQ brick area 
to a point where we could add a new BBQ. Mr Davidson 
assisted in procuring the new BBQ which has been used 
for numerous celebrations so far in 2015. This includes 
farewelling Year 12 and welcoming Year 7. 
 
The final step in the process for 2015 was the installing of 
the pergola by the Construction class guided by Mr John. 
SOL Home Improvements supported us with the purchase 
of the materials to build a modern pergola.  
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:iprowd@tafensw.edu.au
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Breakfast Club 
The new BBQ area has enabled us to expand the 
Breakfast Club menu. Every Monday morning students 
are encouraged to come and enjoy breakfast in the 
canteen. This includes toasted sandwiches, a variety of 
cereals, sausages and bacon and egg rolls on occasion. 

This is a great time for students to have a chat and grab 
something to eat before the school day. Mr Brian Willott 
has donated bread, milk and cereal from local business’, 
AB Central has continued to support the program as 
volunteers come in to help make the food and chat to 
students if they would like. Mr Miezio started the Breakfast 
Club and it will continue in 2016 with a range of volunteers 
from teachers and the community. 
 
2016 will hopefully see the addition of a pizza oven, 
mosaic tile designs on the sides of the BBQ and a fresh 
new look with paint for the surrounds. We look forward to 
seeing you at the school for any community events. 
 
Mrs Stoddart 
EnvironMENTAL coordinator 
 

PDHPE REPORT 
Well done to all students who have completed their 
assignments and Yearly Examinations to the best of their 
ability this semester for PDHPE. It is very pleasing to see 
students achieve such high results. The following students 
have produced excellent results for assignments, 
examinations and performances in Health and PE and 
elective classes for this semester.  
 
The students have come in the top 2 places in their class 
for Year 7 and 8, the top three places in their year groups 
for Years 9 and 10 and 11 and first place in Year 12:  
 
Year 7  
7PDH1 - 1

st
  Rebecca Taala, 2

nd
  Richard Nguyen  

7PDH2 - 1
st
  Tremayne Beve-Leigh, 2

nd
  Erik Miloica  

7PDH3 - 1
st
  Renee Papalii, 2

nd
  Logan Hoskins  

 
Year 8  
8A - 1

st
  Tanaya Graham, 2

nd
  Scott Attenborough  

8B - 1
st
  Brooke Pepper, 2

nd
  Brayton Jones  

8C - 1
st
  Kamuta Figota, 2

nd
  Raymond Haewood Mu  

GAT- 1
st
  Maria Lilomaiava, 2

nd
  Alyssa Gimbert  

Year 9  
PDHPE - 1

st
  Samantha Gimbert, 2

nd
  Jayden Vidovic 

McCarthy, 3
rd

  Jonathon Souleyo  
PASS - 1

st
  Samantha Gimbert, 2

nd
  K-Lib Tanea, 3

rd
  

Jayden Vidovic McCarthy  
Coaching - 1

st
  Jonathon Souleyo, 2

nd
  Jayden Vidovic 

McCarthy, 3
rd

  Samantha Gimbert  
 
Year 10  
PDHPE - 1

st
  Connor Gimblett, 2

nd
  Tanisha Kassem, 3

rd
  

Jason Mohamed  
PASS - 1

st
  Bradley Bennett, 2

nd
  Mackauley Jones, 3

rd
  

Joel Etherington  
 
Year 11  
PDHPE - 1

st
  Davidson Nguyen, 2

nd
  Justin Peachey, 3

rd
  

Samuel Vyizigiro  
SLR - 1

st
  Jake Taylor, 2

nd
  Jack Thorn, 3

rd
  Joshua Dent  

Coaching - 1
st
 Suliana Makahununiu, 2

nd
  Hans Taala  

 
Year 12  
PDHPE - 1

st
  Aidan Ferderer  
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SLR - 1
st
  Amy McDonald  

Coaching-- 1
st
  Kasey Wasson.  

 
Well done to all those students! Keep up the superb 
effort!  
 
Hope you all have a safe and happy summer holiday!  
 
Mr S Wagner 
Head Teacher PDHPE 
 

ENGLISH REPORT 
English  has seen a successful year with one Year 10 
class winning first place in a local film competition on the 
subject of bullying run by the local Campbelltown Council 
and the police. Ms Cruz enthusiastically led her students 
in the creation of the short film, and the school was 
presented with a plaque during an assembly earlier this 
term. The film - a combination of interviews, statistics and 
a fictionalised episode of bullying - will be used as a 
teaching aid about bullying in other schools. 
Congratulations Ms Cruz and her Year 10 class!! 
 
The senior debaters had another positive year in the 
NAIDOC debating challenge. Airds High School 
represented the Sydney region to compete against 5 other 
schools from around the state. Once again our students 
were fantastic role models and ambassadors for the 
school. Well done debaters. Can we do it again next year? 
 
Year 12 have completed their first unit of work for their 
HSC – the Area of Study, Discovery, and will be given 
their novels to read over the holidays. Happy reading Year 
12. 
 
Year 12 are also taking the opportunity to receive extra 
tuition after school with Mr Buckley and Mrs Carol Jones. 
We have seen some great improvements through this 
initiative. 
 
Merry Christmas, everyone. Happy holidays. 
 
Narelle Barker  
Head Teacher English 

 

The Buckley Report 
What.  
A.  
Year. 

 

Not Year 11 - though Year 11 was 
pretty good, I guess -  but I’m already looking forward to 
what’s shaping up to be a spectacular Year 12, while 
simultaneously dreading the looming end of what has 
been the most fantastic, frustrating and ultimately fulfilling 
adventure of my career. Come Graduation Day 2016, 
there are sure to be plenty of meltdowns, fears for the 
future, and more than a few nights spent crying 
uncontrollably. The students may be pretty upset, also. 
In only nine and a half weeks of Year 12, we’ve already 
kicked more goals, hit more home runs, and other 

assorted sports metaphors than in three terms of Year 11 
put together. Where do I start?  
 
There was the School Showcase, hosted by none other 
than Year 12’s own David Ta’ase and Shain Krapljanov-
Sparks, featuring awesome musical performances by 
David as well as another of our cohort, Tyrone Turner. On 
that same night, audiences were treated to a Broadway-
worthy performance of the ancient Greek tragedy Electra, 
given a modern twist by actors extraordinaire Vivica 
Rapana and Destiny Fretton, written by Jake Taylor and 
Shantel Eteaki, and with set design by Eden Hampton. 
 
Then there was our School Captain Shain Krapljanov-
Sparks entering the Lions Youth of the Year competition. 
Not only did he speak excellently in an intimidating room 
full of some of Campbelltown’s biggest movers and 
shakers - but he won the Public Speaking Award and, wait 
for it: was named the Lions Club Youth of the Year Winner 
for the Campbelltown Region. 
 
Later the same week - that’s right this all happened in one 
week - I had the indescribable pleasure of attending the 
presentation of the Campbelltown Victor Chang Science 
Awards, one of which was given to Year 12 superstar 
Davidson Nguyen. The award comes with the opportunity 
to intern at the Victor Chang Cardiac Research Institute, 
and should see Davidson well on his way to a 
distinguished career in the sciences. 
 
And only one day later, I was the guest of Year 12’s 
artistic prodigy and reluctant genius, Angela Franks, at the 
Fisher’s Ghost Art Awards, where her artwork Is Your 
Religion Worth More Than Mine (a bargain at only $800) 
was displayed in general competition. You read right: at 
the tender age of sixteen, and despite there being a 
separate section specifically for high school students, she 
was up against professional adult artists.  
 
Two Sundays ago, fifteen students assisted Mr Miranda, 
Ms Holmes and me at a Bunnings Barbeque. The kids 
were fantastic, and after the smoke cleared we were left 
with a tidy $1,210 in PURE PROFIT. This means that our 
fifteen beautiful volunteers will be rewarded for their efforts 
with a substantial discount on their formal tickets next 
year. 
  
And then - and then - there was the Harmony 
House/Movember whole school assembly, raising 
awareness of mental health issues in the community. 
Thanks especially to the hard work and dedication of 
Ciara Loli, our intrepid Vice Captain, as well as fellow Vice 
Captain Davidson Nguyen, the assembly was a smashing 
success, and in a single recess  they raised $70 for 
Harmony House by selling homemade fake moustaches. 
Congratulations must also go to Matt Leatuafi, winner of 
the First Annual Moustache Competition, and thanks to 
Suliana Makahununiu and David Ta’ase for their musical 
prowess on the day. 
 
Next up is the Year 12 Car Wash, organised by Yohana 
Challab, which looks set to be another enormous success. 
And, of course, there were the innumerable Year 12 
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award winners at our recent Presentation Night and 
Sports Presentation Ceremony, doing their families, 
school and year group proud. Through all of it I hope that 
my precious little Year 12 cherubs remember that school 
is, first and foremost, a place for learning, working, and - 
dare I say it - striving to achieve. I’m looking forward to 
three more terms of hard work, dedication, maturity and 
pride. 
 
And then the crying. 
 
Mr Buckley 
Year 12 Adviser 

 

 

FOOTBALL UNITED REPORT 
On Wednesday 25

th
 November, I had the pleasure of 

taking a group of students to the annual Football United 
Festival at Valentine Sports Park. The growth of this event 
has been significant with only 5 schools present when I 
attended a few years ago to over 15 schools this year. In 
hot conditions our students enjoyed some team building 
activities with other schools before getting into a knockout 
competition. Our girls team won 2 games and drew 1 but 
unfortunately didn’t make the semi-finals. Our boys team 
won their 3 pool games but lost their semi-final 1-0 in the 
last minute of the game. Our school was awarded the 
John Hirshman Trophy for being the most consistent 
school ranking us 1

st
 for the day. A big congratulation to 

the following students: 
 

Boys Team Girls Team 

Jake Taylor  Brooke Pepper 

Aurin Jones Shantel Eteaki 

Jayden Vidovic-McCarthy Praise Varu 

Jayden Elkin Samantha Gimbert 

Davidson Nguyen Brianna Syron 

 Lucy Taylor 

 
Thanks to Mr Miranda for his organisation prior to the 
event. 
 

 
 
Miss Simms 
PDHPE Teacher 
 
 

PASTORAL CARER REPORT 
The end of the school year is here and I’m sure everyone 
is ready for the holidays. It’s been a busy year and this 
continues as we lead up to Christmas. This can be 
stressful for many; but the end of another year is a good 
time for celebration. 
 
In 2016, like any other year, there will be some changes 
for students and staff at AHS. Pauline Coogan, Allan 
Foster, Leon Latulipe, Josh O’Neill, Jenny Peters, and 
Matt Wallace will all be leaving Airds High School this 
year! Alice Heffernan will be on a teaching exchange 
program in Canada for the year. A special thank you and 
farewell to these wonderful people for their outstanding 
work and service to our school, we will miss you. And our 
very best wishes for the future.  
 
Changes can be emotional and exciting, in fact life is all 
about change, and how we adapt to it. Schools especially 
understand this as they support and develop our young 
people for the future. Schools are very supportive places, 
and Airds High School community is very fortunate to 
have such caring staff, and a small but dedicated P&C. 
They continue to go above and beyond in their support of 
students and families all year, and for this we should be 
thankful! 
 
I would like to wish everyone at AHS a peaceful and joyful 
Christmas and very best wishes for 2016. It is again timely 
to think about Party Safety…everyone likes to party and 
everyone likes to have fun. When you party it is important 
to do so responsibly and consider these tips. 

 Plan your party with parents/carers (notify police 
if you intend to party at home) 

 Invited guests only, avoid text message and 
internet invitations. 

 Look after and care for each other. 

 Plenty of food and non-alcoholic drinks. 

 Don’t serve alcohol to people under 18…it’s 
against the law. 

 Consider security and what to do if things get out 
of hand. 
eg: contact police, music off, lights on, party over. 

 Seek help if needed; call 000 for police or 
ambulance. 

 Respect each other and property to reduce risks.  
Violence, trespassing and disturbances are 
dangerous and could lead to an arrest. 

 Beware of spiked drinks. 

 Mixing drugs or using alcohol with drugs is 
dangerous and against the law. 

 
I would also like to take this opportunity to thank everyone 
who continues to support the Pastoral Care program at 
AHS, your support and encouragement is greatly 
appreciated. Safe and restful holidays to all. 

  

Mr R Hodgson JP   
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YEAR 12 REPORT 
This year has been a wonderful and amazing roller 
coaster for the Year 12 cohort. They have experienced 
highs and lows as a whole year group and as individuals. 
It would not have been possible without the help of their 
Year Adviser - Ms Taylor, Assistant Year Adviser - Ms 
Radford, Head Teacher - Mr Wagner and the welfare team 
of Mr Halliburton and Ms Fitas. 
To finish off their time at Airds High School they have had 
two school functions which have helped them to celebrate 
their last 6 years. The Year 12 Graduation was held on the 
10

th
 November 2015 and the Year 12 formal was held at 

Ottimo House, Denham Court on the 13
th
 November. All 

staff and students had a magical night celebrating their 
last time together as a year group and to send off Ms 
Taylor who has been their Year Adviser since Year 7.  
I would like to wish them all the very best with their futures 
in whatever path they chose. Good Luck!!! 
  
Ms Radford 
Assistant Year 12 Adviser 
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YEAR 12 2015 
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PICLO REPORT 
Pacific Greetings to all our staff, students and parents. 
   
It has been an amazing year at AHS, and I would like to 
wish all our graduating students of 2015 all the best for 
their future and hope that they will always treasure the 
memories they have made while here at AHS. As part of 
our Polynesian culture the placing of leis over one’s head 
is done as a token of love or as a congratulatory gift and is 
also used to welcome and farewell loved ones from home. 
It is also used as an adornment on special occasions such 
as weddings or birthdays etc.  I am so pleased that all our 
graduating students of 2015 were able to experience this 
wonderful Polynesian gesture and someone once told me 
that each lolly from your lei is a sweet memory so I believe 
there are many students enjoying their memories of AHS. 
You all looked awesome on the day and  I would like to 
thank  the Pacific mums who took the time to make the 
lolly leis  for our students, also a little tip, it is frowned 
upon to take a lei off in front of the person who presented 
it to you. All the best to the Class of 2015. 
 
I would also like to thank all the staff who have supported 
and contributed to our Pacifica students throughout the 
year including Mr Davidson, Miss Zalewski, Ms Cutts, Mr 
Latulipe and Principal Mr McGuire. I would also like to 
thank PATHE coordinator Jemma Fuka for all her hard 
work and commitment to our Pacifica students during the 
year and NSWCPC Chairperson Mal Fruean for 
nominations in this year’s Pacific Achievement awards 
and for all the amazing work he does with our Pacifica 
community.  
 
I would also like to thank the parents and P&C members 
who contributed to the P&C Christmas raffle.  You are all 
amazing people and we could not be the successful P&C 
group that we are without you so again Thank You. I am 
looking forward to working with you all next year. 
 
Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a most 
prosperous New Year.  
 
Kia Manuia 
Ms M Varu PICLO & P&C President 

School starts at 8:50am EVERY day. Please ensure 
your child arrives at school before  this time EVERY 
day.  If they are late, they MUST bring a note from you 
explaining the lateness.  Thank you for your  
co-operation 

 
 

CLO REPORT 
Term 4 is drawing to a close and it’s hard to believe that 
another school year is over. 2015 has been a very busy 
and exciting year at Airds High School for students, 
teachers and community members alike. We have seen 
many achievements and successes by a number of our 
students, both at school and further afield, all of which 
have contributed to the promotion of our school as a great 
place to learn and excel. Thank you to all the wonderful 

staff we are lucky enough to have working at AHS. They 
do so on a daily basis to make sure that the needs of all 
our students are met, not only when it comes to academic 
learning, but in all aspects of their lives. Many times our 
staff go above and beyond the call of duty to support our 
students and their families, often in their own personal 
time, and this is very much appreciated by all those who 
benefit from the caring and generous attitudes of our staff 
members. 
 
This term has been extremely busy with many events 
happening at school and in our local community 
highlighting the talents and achievements of so many of 
our students. During Week 5 the School Values Showcase 
was held at Campbelltown Arts Centre and all those who 
attended were entertained with quality performances by a 
number of our very talented students. It was wonderful to 
witness so many amazing musical and drama items in a 
polished and professional setting. The students who were 
involved in the evening all appeared to enjoy the 
experience and the appreciation of the audience.  
 
Congratulations to all the performers for providing such an 
enjoyable evening and also to all the staff who worked so 
hard to make the event happen. Their time, effort and 
dedication ensured that the Showcase was once again a 
very successful and high quality event. 
 
During October and November our 2015 Year 12 students 
sat their HSC exams. All the months of studying, stressing 
and, I’m sure, a few sleepless nights culminated in the 
students’ final ever set of school exams. Our students 
coped with the exam period very well and I’m sure they 
were relieved when the final exam was over!  
 
Congratulations to all our Year 12 students for completing 
their HSC and giving themselves every opportunity to 
embark on a productive and successful future. On the 10

th
 

November the school, parents, family and friends 
gathered to celebrate the graduation of all our Year 12 
students of 2015. It was a wonderful evening that 
acknowledged the achievements of our students who 
have completed 13 years of formal education. It really is 
such an achievement for each and every one of our 
students to have completed Year 12, and will definitely 
open more doors for them in the future. The final school 
event for our Year 12 students was the Formal, held on 
the 13

th
 November at Ottimo House in Denham Court. It 

was a wonderful evening for everyone who attended, 
despite the less than perfect weather!  
 
All the students looked amazing and had obviously gone 
to a lot of effort to prepare for the special occasion. They 
all looked so grown up and it was a perfect night for them 
to showcase the wonderful young men and women that 
they have become. I’m sure all the parents were as proud 
as I was to see their children looking so amazing and 
celebrating the end of a very important chapter in their 
lives. I would like to wish all the Year 12 students of 2015 
the very brightest of futures and every success in 
whatever they choose to do with their lives. I trust that you 
will remember fondly your time at Airds High School and 
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the knowledge and values you have learnt here will 
constantly guide you through the journey that is life. 
 
On Tuesday 8

th
 December we held our Sports 

Presentation and Academic Presentation Night. It was 
wonderful to see so many of our students receiving 
awards for sporting and academic achievements 
throughout the year. We have some very talented sports 
people at our school, and this was evident in the number 
of students who received awards for having represented 
the Sydney South West region and the State for various 
sports. It was also great to see students receiving awards 
for participation in school sport and for representing our 
school in various teams. Airds High School has a great 
reputation for being competitive in many sports and also 
for being excellent sportspeople and playing with great 
enthusiasm and in the right spirit. I’m sure this will 
continue at our school for many years to come.  
 
Our Presentation Night was a wonderful occasion to 
recognise the academic achievements of many students 
in each year in various subjects. It was great to see their 
hard work being rewarded in front of their friends, family 
and members of our community. Congratulations to all the 
award winners from that night-your awards are very well-
deserved. Thank you also to all the staff who worked so 
hard to put our presentation ceremonies together. There is 
a great amount of organisational work that goes on behind 
the scenes to make sure that these events run smoothly 
and we are very lucky to have such committed staff 
members who worked tirelessly to ensure the 
presentations ran smoothly and were enjoyable for 
everyone in attendance.  
 
Our Friends of Airds Morning Tea was held on 
Wednesday 9

th
 December and it was an opportunity for 

Airds High School to say thank you to all the people who 
have been involved with our school throughout the year, 
mostly on a volunteer basis, to enhance the experiences 
of our students and support the work that we are doing 
within our school. Thank you to all those who attended the 
morning tea and for the extremely valuable contributions 
you have made to our school this year. It is a priority of 
Airds High School to involve our parents, carers and 
community members in as many aspects of the school as 
we can, and your input is highly valued and greatly 
appreciated.  
 
Finally, I would just like to thank all our parents, carers 
and community members for being such an important part 
of Airds High School throughout 2015. Thank you for 
supporting your children in their education, thank you for 
attending assemblies and presentations, thank you for 
cheering on your children on the sporting field, and thank 
you for working with our wonderful staff to ensure that 
your children receive the best educational opportunities 
we can offer. It has been wonderful to watch our students 
strive to achieve their personal best throughout the year 
and your support has enabled them to be successful in 
their personal endeavours.  
 
I would like to wish all our students, staff, parents, carers 
and community members a wonderful Christmas and New 

Year. I hope everyone enjoys their holidays and comes 
back next year feeling refreshed, recharged and ready for 
great successes in 2016. I look forward to working with 
you all again next year and encourage everyone to 
become involved with our wonderful school in whatever 
way they can. 
 
Ms Melanie Cutts                                                                                                                                                                         
Community Liaison Officer                        
 

ADMINISTRATION 
The Front Office will be open for uniform sales from 
1:00pm on 27

th
 January 2016. 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

           

        
 

FREE & fun program for fitter, healthier, happier kids! 

 
Know if your child is over a healthy weight? 

Go to www.go4fun.com.au to see if your child 
could do Go4Fun. 

 
Go4Fun is a FREE 10 week program which runs 
over one school term after school hours. During the 
program children and their families get involved in 
fun games and activities and learn about delicious 
nutritious foods they can eat every day.  
 
Children need to be 7-13 years old and a parent or 
carer also needs to attend. Younger and/or older 
siblings are encouraged to attend. 
 
Go to www.go4fun.com.au or call 1800 780 900 

to see if your child could do Go4Fun. 

http://www.go4fun.com.au/
http://www.go4fun.com.au/
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